From: Kelly, Judy - Environment & Economy - Highways & Transport [mailto:Judy.Kelly@Oxfordshire.gov.uk] 
Sent: 20 September 2013 12:09
To: Rebecca Horley
Cc: Daniel Round (External); Deadman, Michael - Environment & Economy - Highways & Transport; JacquiCox (OCC); KendallWard, Adam - Environment & Economy - Highways & Transport; Arnold, Geoffrey - Environment & Economy
Subject: 13/01056/OUT - South Lodge Fringford Road Caversfield Bicester OX27 8TH
Dear Rebecca,

Further to our telephone conversation, I and my colleagues have considered the additional information submitted for the above application, which comprises a Transport Assessment and an incomplete set of Appendices.

The information we have seen does not substantially change the main concerns raised in our original consultation response (attached).

Additionally, the TA raises/reinforces the following concerns:

         Walkable neighbourhoods are typically characterised by having a range of facilities within 10 minutes’ (up to about 800 m) walking distance of residential areas which residents may access comfortably on foot. Table 5.1 of the TA does not demonstrate this. Additionally, some of the bus services included in the TA are irrelevant because they either no longer operate or they operate on such a low frequency they are unlikely to provide an attractive alternative means of transport.

         The TA’s accident analysis is not up to date – accident records have only been considered to November 2012.

         No details of parking proposals, and the standards included in the TA only cover residential car parking, not shop parking or cycle parking standards.

         The access visibility splay plan in the TA is not acceptable. It is not scaled, does not include the highway boundary or third party land ownership and makes no reference to trees/ vegetation to be removed (if permitted). A safe access has therefore not been demonstrated, and given the size of the development the Local Highway Authority would expect a second emergency access to be provided.

         The TA demonstrates that the development will contribute to increased capacity at various junctions in future years, and the Local Highway Authority would seek a S106 contribution towards strategic highway improvements, as well as the direct mitigation works previously raised. No such mitigation works or contributions are proposed by the developer.

I am still awaiting final comments from colleagues on the traffic modelling, and can provide a detailed set of comments on the TA if required. In conclusion, the Local Highway Authority still has concerns regarding this application and these concerns are sufficient to warrant a recommendation of refusal of planning consent.

Please let me know if you require any further information or wish to discuss.

Kind regards,

Judy
Judy Kelly
Senior Engineer
Transport Development Control

Strategy and Infrastructure Planning

Speedwell House|Speedwell Street|Oxford|OX1 1NE 
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